EMIERT Executive Board Meeting via Skype
Fri, July 31, 2015
11:30 am-12:30 pm ET
Present:  Catharine Bomhold, Leslie Cambell Hime, Mimi Lee, Lori Mestre, Wendy Stephens, Tess Tobin, Katherine Trouern-Townsend, Hazel Walker,
Introductions.  Leslie mentioned that Dr. Pauletta Bracy is the new Coretta Scott King Book Awards Committee representative.  She is the Director, Office of University Accreditation, North Carolina Central University. 
Approval of June 2015 Minutes. There was a motion to approve by Leslie and it was seconded by Catharine, pending any additional revisions.
[bookmark: _GoBack]David Cohen Award: Hazel.  This is the first time this award will be given under this name.  It was previously a Gale award and is an award which encourages and recognizes articles of significant new research and publication that increases understanding and promotes multiculturalism in libraries in North America. It will be presented at ALA annual next summer in Orlando.  Hazel provided a draft call for proposals which we edited. We will try to get a sponsor to contribute a monetary award, rather than EMIERT.  Time frame:   The call will go out by September 1, with a deadline for submissions of November 6.  The committee will review proposals and announce the recipient after midwinter. Once Hazel provides a revised document Lori will set up an online submission form and link it to the page.  For incomplete applications, the chair of the committee will let the nominator know.
Web page: Lori asked if there could be further conversation regarding providing a web page related to themes for diverse books or new multicultural books of interest, as suggested at annual.  Although there already is a page with suggested resources, this would be more specific, perhaps around themes.  Although we do not want to duplicate what others are doing, such as “We Need Diverse Books”, or specific pages/collections from the ethnic archives, it might be helpful to have a more robust site that would help people better understand the work of EMIERT, especially related to awareness of multicultural collections.  Leslie mentioned that it could also help with our marketing and programing and to take out some of the opacity in what EMIERT does, and could help our Task Forces.  It was agreed that this may eventually need a committee charged to oversee suggestions to add to the webpage.  For the time being, Lori will create a page that links to some of the groups that have book selection committees, highlight some entries from “We need diverse books” as well as from the EMIERT Facebook page that highlights new books and other relevant postings. 
Discussion: Defining “multicultural” 
As a follow-up to a question from ALA annual regarding how EMIERT defines who we are related to “diverse”, “ethnicity”, “multicultural”, Leslie opened the conversations for us to define our definition for EMIERT (and/or update our mission on the webpage http://www.ala.org/emiert/about.)  The following was discussed:
· Should EMIERT’s ethnic caucuses focus on projects serving specific ethnic groups?
· What terms and/or examples might we use in our call for proposals and other marketing materials that would help clarify our mission?
Lesli provided some definitions and text of our purpose from a 2005 EMIE bulletin.  After a discussion, it was agreed that we might want to expand our mission to make sure to include ethnolinguistic and global/international materials/trends/practices etc.  We do want to make is clear that rather than promoting one particular culture (like the caucuses) we’re inclusive and look more globally than just ethnicity. We agreed to continue our focus on ethnic diversity and not all diverse populations, but provide links to other areas of interest.  Leslie will create a google doc that lists which organizations and associations provide assistance etc. with the various areas and will pull out terms from earlier Emie bulletins to help in our conversation. Catharine will send an article related to definitions of multiculturalism.  We will continue to discuss this and work on a revision of our mission this semester.
Annual 2016: Programming & Eatonville Tour-Leslie   
· Now that ALA is providing funding for AV costs, we, as a round table only need to accommodate the labor costs associated with AV.  That allows us an opportunity for providing more programs. 
· We need placeholders by October in the scheduler in order not to incur costs.  Leslie will include a place holder for Elliot. 
· For the Eatonville tour, we discussed if we would envision a separate tour or perhaps one combined with the Taste of the Town. Eatonville is located a few miles north of Orlando and is the first incorporated black town in America, and the hometown of Zora Neal Thurston, the Harlem Renaissance writer (“Their eyes were watching God”).  There is also a museum.  The bus deadline for reservations is late October and November (through conference services) It cost $780.00 for “The Taste of Chicago for a 5 hour venture (55 seats).  We could talk to other organizations to see if they want to cosponsor.  Leslie will have a group scope this out, as well as options for combining with the Taste of the Town.
ALA Council Updates-Catharine
There were a couple of resolutions discussed related to the Shooting in Charleston. One was a memorial resolution related to the librarian who died there and it was passed. The other was a resolution, which was seeking advocacy by ALA and tied in gun control.  It was determined this wasn’t something ALA could take on, but they could agree to a resolution for gun safety in libraries (no guns). The memorial resolution for David Cohen passed.
ALA Task Force on Equity, Diversity, and Inclusion-Leslie was able to get EMIERT to officially join the task force.
 Adjourned   11:30  Lori Mestre, Secretary
